
Department of Commerce Public Advisor:  Ray Kirsch, raymond.kirsch@state.mn.us, 651-539-1841 
Public Utilities Commission Public Advisor:  Kevin George, kevin.george@state.mn.us, 651-201-2251 

 
 

Questions and Answers 
Line 3 Pipeline Replacement Project 
January 9, 2017 
 
 
Q: Where can I get a map of a potential pipeline route that goes by my house?  I want to see 

where the pipeline might be routed relative to my home and property.  
 
A: There are currently two options for viewing maps of potential routes for the Line 3 project, 

and we are working on a third.  Enbridge’s route permit application contains maps for its 
preferred route.  You can view and download maps from the application.     

 
 You can view all routing options on an interactive web map on the Department of 

Commerce Line 3 webpage.  Click on the map and navigate to your area of the state.  You 
can zoom in and out; you can view different map layers on the map.  You can print a map.  
In addition to the interactive web map, we are working to develop a mapbook for all routing 
options.  We hope to complete the mapbook and have it available on the Line 3 webpage by 
the end of January 2017.   

 
 If you need assistance with a map, please contact us.  If you do not have access to the 

internet or cannot print out a map (and would like a printed copy), please contact us.  
 
Q: What is the current schedule for the environmental review and hearing process?  When is 

Enbridge’s initial hearing testimony due?  Will everyone be able to download and read this 
testimony? 

 
A: The current schedule for the environmental review and hearing process is captured in the 

administrative law judge’s third prehearing order dated October 28, 2016.  The 
administrative law judge for the Line 3 project is Judge Ann C. O’Reilly.  

 
Enbridge’s initial hearing testimony (the “Applicant’s Direct Testimony”) is due on January 
31, 2017.  The testimony will be electronically filed and will be available for viewing by all 
persons through the Commission’s eDockets system.  The Commission’s certificate of need 
docket for Line 3 is: CN-14-916.  The Commission’s route permit docket for Line 3 is: PPL-15-
137.  Some information in Enbridge’s testimony may be designated by them as trade secret.  
Trade secret information is not viewable by the general public.  However, when trade secret 
information is included in a filing, a public version of the filing, with the trade secret 
information redacted, must also be provided.   
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